
news

Articles for Parish Notes must 
be sent to susan@ccclou.org by 
COB on TUESDAY.

Parish Notes
Christ Church Cathedral

N a church in the heart of the city with a heart for the city n
April 27, 2025
ccclou.org

Louisville Chamber Choir to Perform at 
CCC today, 3:00 PM
This Sunday at 3:00PM Christ Church Cathedral 
will host a concert of the Louisville Chamber 
Choir. They will present Jesu, meine Freude 
featuring motets of J. S. Bach and French choral 
music by Milhaud, Geoffray, Messiaen and more. 
For tickets and information, please visit http://
louisvillechamberchoir.org

updates

Updated Parish Directories
Parish Directories are available from the Parish 
Office in print and PDF form. You can stop by 
and pick up a print copy of this newly updated 
2025 Directory at the Parish Office, or email the 
Office for a PDF version of the directory at:  
info@ccclou.org. 

Tickets are still available for Racing 
Louisville’s Pride Game on June 6
Pride-themed game on June 6th, tickets may 
still be available. Last year 125-150 people from 
various congregations came together to show 
their support, celebrate Pride, and demonstrate 
that there are many churches in our city that fully 
welcome and affirm LGBTQIA+ individuals.This 
year they have reserved a block of 200 seats for 
use by the participating LGBTQIA+-affirming 
churches. Tickets can be purchased online by 
following the link below:
https://tinyurl.com/yf7ampws
Tickets are $18.38, which includes the $3.34 
service fee to SeatGeek. For more information, 
please contact Susan Shockey in the parish office. 
Information on purchasing Additionally, T-Shirts 
for the event are available. The Cost is $13.10, 
which can be paid to Susan at the Parish Office 
by cash, or check payable to CCC.  Orders must 
be made and paid by COB on Monday, May 5th. 
Susan will  need your T-Shirt size, as well, and 
will submit the order on Wednesday, May 7th, 
which is the cut-off date. Solid Waste Reduction Informational Talk 

This Sunday April 27th at CCC
Springtime always reminds us how special God’s 
gift of our beautiful planet is to us. It also inspires 
us to do more to take care of it. After the service 
this Sunday, April 27th, Jane Halliday, who has 
recently become a “Know Waste Ambassador” 
for the city of Louisville, would love to share 
some of this information with us. Janer has 
received training in solid waste reduction and the 
many systems we have for reuse, recycling, and 
composting in our community.  So grab a snack 
and some coffee and join her in Deans Hall.  
For more information, contact Jane Haliiday at 
JGHalliday@aol.com



Weekly Sunday Bible Study 
Our weekly Bible study is held every Sunday 
morning at 9:00 AM in the Chapter Room on the 
second floor of Diocesan House. If you wish to 
attend online, you can also join via Zoom.  Just 
click on the following link: https://bit.ly/3RSozgS

The Kohler Family Scholarship
The Kohler Family Scholarship Committee meets 
bi-annually to review applications for students 
requesting financial assistance to attend college, 
university or vocational programs. Applicants 
must be baptized and be a member of a church in 
the Episcopal Diocese of Kentucky. The applicant 
must show financial need, academic promise, be 
baptized, and be willing to provide additional 
supporting information as stipulated on the 
Application. Scholarships are available once a 
semester. Applications are accepted up to June 
15th for fall semesters, and up to November 
1st for spring semesters. For more information, 
please see the website here:
https://tinyurl.com/2h2d3f9a

Midweek Noon Eucharists at the Cathedral
Major Feasts (in bold) are live-streamed with 
services held in the nave. All other services are 
held in the chapel.
Monday, April 28: St. Mark (transferred)
12:00-12:30 PM
Chapel Leader: Tom Thill
Celebrant: The Very Rev. Matthew Bradley

Tuesday, April 29: Catherine of Siena
12:00-12:30 PM
Chapel Leader: Dorothy Converse
Celebrant: The Rev. Canon Jason Lewis

Thursday, May 1: St. Philip and St. James 
12:00-12:30 PM
Chapel Leader: Page Curry
Celebrant: The Rev. Canon Amy Real Coultas

reminders

Quarterly Financial Report to the Parish
In continuation by the Treasurer Kay Shields 
Wilkinson and the Finance Committee to 
provide an up-to-date financial status of Christ 
Church Cathedral to the parish, this report 
covers the first quarter of 2025. The final pledge 
amount for 2025 is approximately the same 
amount as the 2024 pledges.
      Regarding revenues for the first quarter, the 
receipts from pledging givers were significantly 
above the projected budget amount.  Also, 
donations from non-pledging givers exceeded 
the projected budgeted estimates. Direct 
payments to the Cathedral through online 
giving continues its success. Access for online 
giving is at http://ccclou.org and through its 
“Donate” portal. This direct donation approach 
is available for single, monthly, and recurring 
contributions.
      Regarding all expenses for the quarter, most 
expense items were either below or slightly 
above the year-to-date budget.  However, 
over-budget expenses in music activities are 
due to the transitions in the positions of Music 
Director and Organist.  Several areas of repairs 
and other building expenses cause overages 
from quarterly expectations.  Finally, LG&E 
increased costs have resulted from both the 
January and February weather and the two 
months of Room in the Inn activities.
      During the first quarter of 2024, the 
Cathedral has applied to the U.S. Federal 
Government for reimbursement under the 
Employment Retention Credit Act for costs 
of retention of employees during the Covid 
pandemic.  Notification of the federal decision 
regarding the application continues to be 
pending.
      In summary, the financial position of Christ 
Church Cathedral is stable and favorable for 
the future.
      In July, as standard practice, the Finance 
Committee will perform an in-depth revision 
regarding revenues and all expenses based on 
the experience of the first six months of 2025 
and up-to-date projections for the final six 
months.



Summer Camp Returns to All Saints
The Diocese of Kentucky is excited to offer a week 
of camp for rising 7th - 12th graders hosted at 
All Saints Center June 15-20. The Rev. Dr. David 
Carletta, rector of Trinity Church in Owensboro, 
will serve as camp director. Full registration and 
more details will be shared soon.
    Please complete this interest form to assist in our 
planning: https://tinyurl.com/yc2yhchn
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      The Treasurer and Finance Committee 
express great appreciation for timely monthly 
contributions, either through Sunday 
collections, direct deposits, or mailed personal 
checks, to address the Cathedral’s monthly 
expenses.
      If you have any questions, please contact 
Kay Shields Wilkinson or John Kiesel, chair 
of the Finance Committee. Other Finance 
Committee members are Dean Matt Bradley, 
Austin Cooper, Susan Torok, Jerry Brown, 
and Vance Fritton. The Finance Committee 
operates under the aegis of the Chapter and 
each Financial Committee member receives 
monthly in-depth financial reports.



Prayer is at the heart of Christian community. We use this space to bring before 
God and the community the needs of those we love. Please submit prayer 
requests for yourself and others to the church office: info@christchurchlouky.org. 
We will include those names here so that the community may join you in prayer..

We Pray . . . 

. . . in the Anglican Cycle of Prayer, for the Anglican Church of Melanesia

. . . in the Diocesan Cycle of Prayer, for Sewanee -- The University of the South
. . . for Cathedral members in need of healing

John Archer, Judy Donahue, Kitten Lawless, Terry Laun & Art Embrey, George Hubbard, 
Robert Huffman, Nancy Otto, Teagan Sage, Len Sjogren

. . . for Cathedral members in our abiding prayers
Jim & Dean, Carol Brown, Dorothy Converse, Charles Cooksey, Michael L. Foster, 
Maurice Gordon, John Kiesel, Ashley Pasteka, Donna Pottinger, Hollis Real, 
Ginger Shackleton, Joy Stultz, Marcia Wilmet 

Additions or deletions to the Prayer 
Lists must be sent to Tom Thill 
thillt49@yahoo.com.

. . . for family and friends of Cathedral members                                                      requested by
Marge Brown 

David Davies, Pam Williams
 David Collett, Fonetta Collett, Kathleen Dina Betty Harrison

Janet Shedd & family, Savannah Wright 
Debbie, Ellis, Honey, Larry, Marilyn

Aidon, Kelly Brown, Tom Everhart, Anne Steele, Ed Swan, Gail & Alex Ocana 
Tom & Andy Rochester

Elizabeth Foster, Michael Foster
Ron Adams, Kathy Bischoff, Diane Flechler, Charlie Grubbs, Judy Horton

Phillip Koloff, Byron & Leilani Sprankle, Lindsay Tompkins, Neisja Yenawin
Forrest Cook, Mike Freund, Paul Fussenegger, Sr., David Hammer

Melissa Masterson, Gibbs Reese, Alex Rohleder
Justin Gallahar

Rorie Guillen
Betsy Vaughan

Ric Hovda
Eric Zoerb

Art, Nick & Sally, Judi, Gregg & Mary, Whitney, Elvin, Charles Raith
John, Becky E., Paula Hamilton, Martha Hyatt, Dave Kalinowski, Peggy Kalinowski  Lei-

sa, Kailey Caroline Potter, Kevin, Shay, Molly, Sammy, Noah 
Foster care children in the Commonwealth of Kentucky 

April Lumbatis
Patsy Cox, Judy Cummins

David Ellis, Yihong Liu
Jim Trimpe, Katie

Stephen Peters
Jim

Michael, James, Joey
Mike Reisdorf, Khem Tice
Rita, Jerry, Corbin Harris

 Diana Bonifield
Jared Stivers

Tom & Karen Doyle

Carol Brown
Jerry Brown
Melinda Collett

Jim & Becky Collings
Dorothy Converse
Page Curry
Mike Foster
Bobbie Fritton

Vance Fritton

Lea Ann Garbrough
Rob Guillen
Angie Halliday
Diane Kyle
Sissy Lanier
Terry Laun
Kitten Lawless

Hunter Lumbatis
Jan Margerum
Jerry Marsh
Randy Peters
Tom Peters
Susan Shockey
Tom Thill
Tim Tice
Carolyn Van Zant
Graham Whatley
Kay Shields Wilkinson
Mike Wright

. . . for those celebrating birthdays
Ann Barbieri, Gabe Durnil, Rob Guillen, Theresa Pope


